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SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS
COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

April 18, 2018

Dr. Ray Perren

President

Lanier Technical College

2990 Landrum Education Drive
Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of April 26, 2017, notifying the Commission of the intent to repackage
a number of courses to offer a new program at the Oakwood and Barrow campuses beginning
August 2017. We regret the delay in responding to your notification. E-mail correspondence
from Dr. Joanne Tolleson on April 13, 2018, noted the program will be the Associate of Applied
Science (A.A.S.) in Wireless Engineering Technology, which was already approved in a
Commission letter dated November 1, 2016. A follow-up telephone conversation with Dr,
Tolleson on April 18, 2018, concerning the notification letter for the approved program
confirmed the following:

¢ 75% of the courses remain the same in the A.A.S. in Wire Engineering Technology
program as originally structured

*25% of the courses have different course titles or course prefixes with the majority of
course content the same

¢ Program competencies remain the same and have not been affected
The program changes do not appear to be a substantive change.
We acknowledge the information and will add it to our files.
Sincerely,
Kevin W. Sighﬂ;r, Ph/l).
Director of Substantiv€ Change
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cc:  Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, IE & Operations at Forsyth Campus
Dr. Denise Y. Young
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